## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



Brussels, 9.4.2021

C(2021) 2567 final

## Dear Presidents,

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinions on the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on a Single Market For Digital Services (Digital Services Act) and amending Directive 2000/31/EC {COM(2020) 825 final} and on the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on contestable and fair markets in the digital sector (Digital Markets Act) {COM(2020) 842 final}.

The Commission appreciates that the Cortes Generales decided to analyse these proposals and welcomes their conclusion that the proposals comply with the principle of subsidiarity.

The Commission believes that the political dialogue with national Parliaments is essential for linking the institutions and the citizens of the European Union, and looks forward to continuing it with the Cortes Generales in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

Ms Meritxell BATET LAMAÑA
President of the Congreso de los Diputados
Floridablanca s/n
E – 28071 MADRID

Ms María Pilar LLOP CUENCA President of the Senado Plaza de la Marina Española, 8 E – 28071 MADRID